MINUTES OF THE GVC MEETING HELD
TUESDAY, JANUARY 9, 2018
The meeting was called to order at 6:58 pm by President Joyce Jackson. Location of the meeting was Rib City, Des Peres, MO. 17 members were present. 
The minutes of the December 9, 2017 meeting were sent to members on January 8, 2018. A motion was made to accept the minutes. Motion carried. 
President report: No President report this month. 
Secretary report: Mary Martin reported that she will file the annual IRS tax form 990-N before January 31, 2018. This is required by the IRS for Tax-Exempt Organizations. The filing will be for the 2017 tax year. She mentioned that 60 members from the 2017 membership list have renewed their membership for 2018. Five members did not renew. Three people have not replied to our emails requesting renewal. Another email will be sent to these 3 members and if they do not respond by January 30, they will be removed from the 2018 email list and roster. It was stated that she submitted the required AKC membership list to the AKC on 12/10/17. This is required by December 31 of each year. 
Treasurer report: Debbie Baker reported the income and expenses of December 2017. The club is solvent. Debbie provided a written report of the transactions and supporting documentation. The bank incorrectly posted a transaction, which Debbie had corrected. There was one expense for the Specialty. 
COMMITTEES
Field Trial: The practice field trial will be held at Jim Edgar/Panther Creek Fish and Wildlife Area in Chandlerville, IL on February 17-18, 2018. This practice field trial will be for training purposes. No judges will be present. The practice field trial information is being posted on the GVC Facebook page. We are asking for a small fee to cover the grounds rental. We will have birds available for $5.50. Everyone is welcome but please let Justin Hess know if you will be coming. He needs to know how many birds you need by Monday, February 12. 
Specialty: We are using an automated, online sign-up service, SignUp Genius, to solicit additional trophy sponsors. We currently have 42% of the trophies sponsored. Sweeps and specialty judges are confirmed. The party after the Specialty will be held at the Purina Cafeteria following the second show. Menu has been determined. E-invitations will be sent out to potential attendees. Val Smith reported that she received several vizsla items from a former member. Some of the items included prints. It was the consensus that the prints should be put into a silent auction. The 2018 Specialty Premium is posted to the GVC website. It is also being posted on Facebook on the Gateway Vizsla Club page this week. 
Youth Hunt Test and Women’s Hunt Test: Ed Rosenbaum reported that the Missouri Department of Conservation is sponsoring a youth hunt test and a women’s hunt test. The youth hunt test is February 24 and the women’s hunt test is February 17. Both events will be held at Missouri Gun and Quail Club in Wright City, MO. There is no charge for either event. A motion was made that GVC pay $ 50 for food for one day. Motion passed. 
Mock Hunt Test: The Mock Hunt test is scheduled for Saturday, March 17, 2018. The time will be from 9 am until noon. New members interested in hunting their vizsla are encouraged to attend. 
Hunt Test: The Hunt Test is planned for Saturday-Sunday, March 24-25, 2018. Judges have been secured. The premiums will be sent out this month to members and past participants in the hunt test. It will also be posted to the GVC website and on Facebook on the Gateway Vizsla Club page. 
Rescue: Val Smith reported that there are no dogs in rescue at this time. 
OLD BUSINESS
There is no procedure under the by-laws for non-payment of dues by December 31 and the receiving of email communications for January. The newsletter for January comes out on December 31 and some members have not paid by then. We will give a grace period of January 1--January 30, 2018 for members who have not yet renewed their membership to renew and continue to receive the newsletter and email communications. An email will be sent in January to members that did not renew to determine if they want to remain members in 2018. If the member has not renewed by January 30, 2018, they will be removed from the email list. 
NEW BUSINESS
VCA Trophy Sponsorship: The issue of GVC sponsoring trophies for the Vizsla Club of America National Show was discussed. In 2017, GVC contributed $ 300 to toward trophies for the VCA Nationals, $ 100 for field trial, $ 100 for confirmation and $ 100 for obedience. VCA sent GVC a letter outlining various ways GVC could contribute this year to the Nationals, such as a coffee, luminary walk, in memorium or parade of titles sponsor. The possibility of contributing to the futurity/maturity program was mentioned. It was determined that we want to continue trophy sponsorship as we did in 2017 and not sponsor a specific event at the VCA Nationals. Question was raised as to whether we want to continue to donate annually for VCA trophies, in the same amount and in the same breakdown as in 2017. A motion was made that we annually donate to VCA Nationals trophies in the amount of $ 300, sponsoring $ 100 for field trial, $ 100 for confirmation and $ 100 for obedience. Motion carried. 
Dog Museum: In communication with the Dog Museum in St. Louis, Val Smith learned that the Dog Museum will not be moving from St. Louis until late September 2018. This allows us to have one last Meet and Greet at the museum in August. This is a great event for rescues, puppies and for the socialization of our dogs. Val will check on available dates for us to set up this event. 
Our February meeting will be held on Tuesday, February 13, 2018 at Rib City, Des Peres, MO. 
Meeting adjourned at 7:47 pm 
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